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04 October 2007 






Our Ref: 34900
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Mary d’Arcy

SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
1st Floor
No. 2 Hume Street
Dublin 2
Regulatory Authority Decision on Mod_35_07 (Recommendation Report FRR_35_07)

Dear Mary

On 11th September 2007, the Modifications Committee submitted its final Recommendation Report with regard to an urgent modification, Mod_35_07 (Commercial Offer Data for Variable Price Taker Generator Units), in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code). 
The modification seeks to revise the Code to make it clear that Participants are not required to submit Price Quantity Pairs or No Load and Start Up Costs in respect of their Variable Price Taker Generator Units.  

The Regulatory Authorities (RAs) note that the Modifications Committee were in unanimous agreement that this Proposed Modification should be recommended to the RAs.  The RAs accept the Modifications Committee recommendation to approve the alternative proposal as set out in their Final Recommendation Report (FRR_35_07).
In accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the RAs direct that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_35_07). 

In accordance with paragraph 2.220 of the Code, this modification shall become effective two Working Days after the date of this letter. 
Yours sincerely,

_________________




_________________



David Naughton 





Dermot MacCann
Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market

Director of Electricity
CER
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